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Message from Dr. Elizabeth Quat
President of 1ProA

The year 2005 was a very busy and fruitful year for iProA. Many of our projects have achieved special breakthrough and accomplishment,
espediallyin cross-industry and cross-border collaborations. Itis my great pleasure in reporting to our members and friends some major achievements
of the Association in the past year in this Annual Report.

Nearly 300 new members joined iProAin 2005. iProA now represents over 1,160 (at the end of 2005) individual ICT professionals, including
415 voting members,

In 2005, iProA operated under the leadership of 23 Council Members. Its activities were managed by 51 volunteer members of its Executive
Committee, which comprised 17 Committees and 4 SIGs, together with 4 full time staff

I had mixed feelings with joys and gratitude which no words can express when | was preparing this Report.

This Report s a fruit of tremendous commitment and effort, many days and nights of hard work, and most of all, unbelievable passion of our
volunteer members’ contribution to the Hong Kong ICT industry and Hong Kong as a whole. None of the projects shown in this Report were easy
to achieve. Behind the scenes were lots of patience, creativity strategies, persistence, incredible energy and unbreakable teamwork. We have
demonstrated our commitment to the society and proven that ICT professionals can contribute to Hong Kong, to mankind, and to our world more
than technical know how | am so proud to having the opportunity to serve the sodety with such a great team of professionals.

Moving into the seventh year, iProAis turning a new page with a new structure. A new Supervisory Committee has been formed to further enhance
our assodation” s governance. An Advisory Board, a collection of eminent experts around the world of ICT and non ICT sectors, will be established
for giving us advises, especially in matters related to cross-sector and cross-border collaboration. Furthermore, we are inviting members to join the
Management Committee to lay a more solid foundation of hands and brains to support the projects initiated by the Executive Committee.

In addition to our on-going promotion of ICT for community services and our effort to explore and create opportunities for our member here in
Hong Kong, in Mainland China, and in emerging markets such as Middle East, we will launch another new important cross-industry initiative in
2006 - the “eHealth Consortium”. The objectives of the consortium are to fadlitate and promote the use of ICT as a complementary tool in the
health care industry, and to enhance the accessibility quality and effectiveness of health care services in Hong Kong. We believe “eHealth” is
essential for human survival and will create new opportunities for the Hong Kong ICT industry. The overwhelming responses from our partners of
the project are very encouraging and we are looking forward to the positive results of the project.

Please allow me to express my heartfelt thanks to all Council members, Executive Committee members, members of various Committees and staff
of iProA for their hard work and contributions to the Assodiation over the past year; and to various Departments of the HKSAR Government, all our
members, volunteers, and friends who have supported iProA. With your unrelenting support, | am confident that we will continue to break new
grounds in the years to come.

Elizabeth Quat
President
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